## **SAFETY COMMITTEE**

## September 4, 2018

The September 4, 2018 Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. in Council Chambers by Rick Roberts, Chairman. Safety Committee members present were Rick Roberts, Bill Thornton, and Kenneth Wessler.

Others present included: Seth Gillig, Police Captain; Lynn Yeater, Fire Chief; John Walker; Brian Hemminger, Daily Chief Union; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk.

The following bills were presented:

	POLICE	FIRE	MUNI. CT.
AT & T	94.47		
American Fire & Safety Services		81.00	
Angeline Industries, Inc.			88.56
Automated Petroleum		7.09	
Brown Supply Company	102.39		
Brown Supply Company		19.62	
Brown Supply Company		88.36	
Crown Battery	70.95	70.95	
Dean Derr	19.00		
Friends Office			7747.73
Galls	27.10		
Galls	75.90		
Galls	118.28		
Habitech Security			9840.00
Henschen and Associates			490.10
ID Network	2325.00		
Jere Delany			30.00
Kline Pest Control	24.75	24.75	
Lynn Yeater		113.76	
Mohamed M. Idardon			317.00
Ohio Assn of Chief of Police	75.00		
Reineke Motors	34.53		
Reineke Motors	93.00		
Superior Business			342.73
The Ame Group	202.50		
The Progressor Times	94.80		
Treasure, State of Ohio			600.00
Treasure, State of Ohio	665.00		
US Bank	448.41		
Verizon Wireless	454.35		
Visa			500.00
Visa	152.50		
Yeater's Laundry	330.50		
Total	5408.43	405.53	19956.12

TOTAL BILLS: \$25,770.08

A motion was made by Mr. Thornton, seconded by Mr. Wessler, for the approval and payment of bills totaling \$25,770.08. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

The minutes of the August 6, 2018 Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

Safety Committee members reviewed a notice from the Ohio Division of Liquor Control for the transfer of a liquor permit from Knights of Columbus Council 2050, 208 S Sandusky St 1<sup>st</sup> Fl Only, Upper Sandusky, Ohio 43351 to Brothers of 2050 Inc, 208 S Sandusky St 1<sup>st</sup> Fl Only, Upper Sandusky, Ohio 43351.

A motion was made by Mr. Wessler, seconded by Mr. Thornton, to not request a hearing for the transfer of the liquor permit from Knights of Columbus Council 2050 to Brothers of 2050 Inc. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

Chief Yeater reported that a grant application was submitted to the Aladdin Shriner's Hospital and has been awarded to the Fire Department in the amount of \$7,900.00 for a thermal imaging camera to be kept in one of the fire trucks that is not currently equipped with this equipment. The expected delivery of this equipment is six to eight weeks.

Chief Yeater also reported that Mr. Mark Nutter recently passed twenty-five (25) years of service with the Fire Department. Mr. Nutter was thanked by Chief Yeater and the Safety Committee for his years of service.

Captain Gillig reported that the City is currently advertising and accepting applications for the position of Police Officer. The deadline for applications is Monday, September 17, 2018 with the civil service examination for this position scheduled for Saturday, September 29, 2018.

There being no further business, the C	Chairman declared the meeting adjourned.
Sarah J. Bennett. Clerk	Rick Roberts, Chairman